
55 NJR 1(1) 
January 3, 2023 

Filed December 13, 2022 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

HEALTH 

THE COMMISSIONER 

Notice of Cancellation of Certificate of Need Call for New Inpatient Rehabilitation Beds 

and Services 

Take notice that, in compliance with N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq., Judith M. Persichilli, 

Commissioner, New Jersey Department of Health (Department), hereby publishes notice that the 

March 1, 2023, call for certificate of need (CN) applications for inpatient rehabilitation beds and 

services is canceled. The Department is currently in the process of promulgating new rules at 

N.J.A.C. 8:43H for inpatient rehabilitation hospitals.  The Department has determined that, in this 

instance, a CN call without updated rules in effect would be inadvisable.  In accordance with 

N.J.A.C. 8:33-4.1(a), the next scheduled call for inpatient rehabilitation beds and services will be 

March 1, 2025.  The Department will continue to monitor the utilization and availability of inpatient 

rehabilitation beds and services. Should the need arise, the Department will initiate a call for these 

beds and services prior to March 1, 2025.  


